WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened to learn of the passing of Lonnie Davidson, Recreation Programmer at Meadowvale Community Centre, on Monday, March 14, 2022.

AND WHEREAS Lonnie started with the City of Mississauga in February 2008.

AND WHEREAS Lonnie was a beloved colleague and mentor to many in Recreation. She has left an imprint and will be greatly missed.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Davidson family.